

اللغة الإنجليزية

High Note [4]



جـ ل 2009

امتحان شهادة الدراسة الثانوية العامة لعام 2025 / 2026

مدة الامتحان: ساعتان

المبحث: اللغة الإنجليزية

[U. 4] اختبار الوحدة الرابعة

الفرع: جميع الحقول التعليمية

Question One: For items (1-47), read each one carefully then choose from A, B, C or D the correct answer.

1. The.....against him is shocking, but he denies it at all.
a. sensational b. allegation c. newsworthy d. hard-hitting
2. The pictures of landscapes always..... a feeling of relaxation, calm and nostalgia.
a. spot b. crop c. capture d. evoke
3. means to shout angrily in a low deep voice.
a. Yell b. Bellow c. Mutter d. Peer
4. headlines can effectively grab attention and increase clicks or likes.
a. Hard-hitting b. Poignant c. Clickbait d. Quirky
5. Protesters..... the allegation that they did anything illegal in the streets.
a. hoax b. refute c. uncover d. release
6. The developers a statement about their plans of building new skyscrapers and projects.
a. expose b. obstruct c. fraud d. release
7. People love for photos in front of famous buildings and beautiful landscapes.
a. generating b. poignant c. posing d. cropping
8. The new government is having a meeting to try to ideas for fund-raising and unemployment.
a. come up with b. report the police c. generate revenue d. go viral
9. The word "mystery" is synonymous to &
a. expose / reveal b. bizarre / weird c. fraud / hoax d. enigma / puzzle
10. How did the city newspaper.....the truth that the other city newspaper was copying its stories?
a. clue b. uncover c. maintain d. state
11. Protesters shed light on the way in which countries run and expose.....wherever they find it.
a. suspension b. allegation c. corruption d. accusation
12. The policeman was.....quietly under his breath, but I couldn't understand what it was he was saying.
a. muttering b. yelling c. bellowing d. glancing
13. The researchers always their sources in order to write good papers to be published.
a. report b. go viral c. release d. verify
14. Mr. Firas to advance in his career when he was offered a promotion.
a. released a statement b. hit the headlines c. refuted the allegation d. seized the opportunity

اللغة الإنجليزية

15. This..... photo is carefully composed; it looks like he is standing alone.
a. exclusive b. poignant c. trustworthy d. newsworthy
16. You'll need to..... the passport photo so you can only see your head and shoulders.
a. spot b. glance c. crop d. pose
17. All the following words related to loud sound or voice except:
a. bellow b. whisper c. yell d. shriek
18., you don't need any help with this – you are doing brilliantly.
a. Theoretically b. Obviously c. Foolishly d. Disappointingly
19., I like him, but a lot of people can't stand him.
a. Personally b. Certainly c. Theoretically d. Definitely
20., she was rude to a customer not just once, but four times!
a. Unbelievably b. Surely c. Presumably d. Confidentially
21. One of the following expressions / idioms shows the speaker's attitude while telling an anecdote.
a. Guess what? c. Obviously, I was a bit taken aback.
b. Have I ever told you about? d. A friend of a friend told me this story
22. 'It was probably the most embarrassing moment of my life!' The underlined phrase is used for.....
a. Giving background information c. Rounding off the anecdote
b. Showing the speaker's attitude d. Introducing a turning point
23. Scientific evidence shows that bats are hunting insects and aren't..... attracted to beautiful long hair!
a. irresistibility b. resist c. irresistible d. irresistibly
24. I'm quietly that most of us don't want to have to choose our own music all the time.
a. confidence b. confidently c. confide d. confident
25. The pangolin is..... much more endangered than the aye aye and panda.
a. critical b. critically c. criticize d. criticism
26. Poor farming methods have contributed to increased soil..... dramatically.
a. erosion b. erode c. erosional d. erosional
27. It will be difficult to find a suitable for Dareen when she leaves her post.
a. replaceable b. replace c. replacement d. replaced
28. Everyone has the right to protest, but such is illegal.
a. obstructive b. obstruct c. obstruction d. obstructively
29. Because of the rapid in mobile Internet technology, many people switched to online news sites.
a. improve b. improvement c. improved d. improver
30. People were quick to get involved and blame her and her of lying.
a. accuse b. accusation c. accusative d. accusatively
31. Death of sheep and goats was due to..... rain after very dry weather.
a. torrent b. torrentiality c. torrentially d. torrential

اللغة الإنجليزية

32. the tickets gone on sale when they were sold out.
a. Scarcely had b. Hardly have c. No sooner had d. Little did
33. She was tired because she for hours coming from Australia.
a. has been flying b. has been flown c. had been flowing d. is flying
34. She blind for 12 years when she started her journey.
a. has been b. had been c. was being d. have been
35. How long Abbas at the hotel when he disappeared?
a. has / been working b. is / working c. were / working d. had / been working
36. They were delighted as they just the puzzle.
a. have / solved b. had / solved c. are / solving d. has / solved
37. The police officer suspects at an impressive rate.
a. had / eliminated b. has / been eliminating c. had / been eliminating d. have / eliminated
38. Little the problem he had caused.
a. did he realize b. had he realized c. does he realize d. did he realized
39. Not only my birthday, but she also didn't even apologise for forgetting it.
a. does she forget b. had she forgotten c. did she forgot d. did she forget
40. such a weird or bizarre story like this!
a. I never have heard b. Never heard I have c. Never have I heard d. Never I have heard
41. To make clear that a past action happened earlier than another past action. This function indicates to:
a. Past perfect b. Past perfect continuous c. Simple past d. Both (A+B)
42. As well as winning the race, she also broke a world record. This sentence means:
a. Not only she did win the race, but also she broke a world record.
b. Not only did she win the race, but also she broke a world record.
c. Not only did she won the race, but also she broke a world record.
d. Not only did she win the race, but also she break a world record.
43. They had only just left when the house exploded. This sentence means:
a. Scarcely had they left when the house exploded.
b. Scarcely they had left when the house exploded.
c. Scarcely had they leave when the house exploded.
d. Scarcely had they only just left when the house exploded.
44. Little did he imagine that his friend was a spy! This sentence means:
a. He imagined that his friend was a spy!
b. He did imagine that his friend was a spy!
c. He imagines that his friend was a spy!
d. He didn't imagine that his friend was a spy!

اللغة الإنجليزية

45. Under no circumstances should you expose the truth. This sentence means:

- a. You should never expose the truth.
- b. You should ever expose the truth.
- c. You shouldn't never expose the truth.
- d. You should expose the truth.

46. The sentence which has the correct order is:

- a. I patiently sat on the bench for over two hours.
- b. I sat on the bench for over two hours patiently.
- c. I sat on the bench patiently for over two hours.
- d. I patiently sat for over two hours on the bench.

47. The sentence which has the correct order is:

- a. I drove around the city aimlessly for hours.
- b. I drove for hours aimlessly around the city.
- c. I drove aimlessly around the city for hours.
- d. I drove around the city for hours aimlessly.

Question Two: For items (48-55), read each text carefully then choose from A, B, C or D the correct answer.

Text A:

When developers released a statement that they were going to build a luxury new hotel at the local beach, everyone in the town was very excited. There have been talks for years about opportunities for new developments, but they never seem to happen.

We all have to seize the opportunity and realise that the hotel will not only give us work, but offer improvements to the whole area around the beach. The developers have promised a new road with wide pavements to and from the beach and a replacement of the sad old beach restaurants which have been there for years.

We have asked for such development for years and I'm so happy that the developers have come up with a solution to help local people. Not only will the hotel need local workers but there are sure to be other jobs in tourism when the hotel guests start to arrive.

48. From the text, find an example of overgeneralization as a form of bias?

- a. They were going to build a luxury new hotel at the local beach.
- b. The developers have promised a new road with wide pavements to and from the beach.
- c. Everyone in the town was very excited; We have asked for such development for years.
- d. I'm so happy that the developers have come up with a solution to help local people.

اللغة الإنجليزية

49. What opportunities does the development bring, as developers claim?
- Increased taxes on the luxury new hotel.
 - Job security with a lot of opportunities and improving the whole area around the beach.
 - Higher prices for local goods.
 - Decreasing in tourism sector.
50. What other things will be built in addition to the hotel?
- Only a new road with wide pavements.
 - More residential buildings.
 - A big entire complex.
 - A new road with wide pavements and new restaurants.
51. What is planned for the old beach restaurants?
- They will be renewed with sad ones.
 - They will be replaced with luxury ones.
 - They will remain as they are.
 - They will be turned into shops.

Text B:

When we first received information about a new hotel at our local beach, many local people were pleased and thought that the development could give us job security. But when I put in a request to find out more about the developers on the internet, I quickly changed my mind. It is very clear that the hotel is an international company and in all its branches, it employs an international staff. It also uses the same building contractors for all its hotels, and none of them are from our area.

My investigation also revealed a plan to build several new roads to the beach which will affect bird and animal life in a sensitive nature area. I am not an activist and I refute the allegation that I tried to obstruct building work last week. However, people should have the freedom to protest about things they do not agree with. I plan to join the other protesters who want a suspension of the building work until we know exactly how many jobs will go to local people. Tension will also continue until the plans for new roads are moved away from the sensitive nature areas.

52. What type of text is it?
- A news report
 - A story
 - An opinion essay
 - A formal email
53. From the text, find a word which means "uncovered / exposed":
- obstructed
 - refuted
 - revealed
 - put in a request
54. Why does the text think the development won't be good?
- It will negatively impact bird and animal life in a sensitive nature area.
 - It will create too many jobs for local people.
 - It will lead to increased tourism.
 - It will improve access to the beach.

اللغة الإنجليزية

55. What are the two conditions given by the protesters in order to stop their protest about the project?
- immediate construction of the new roads.
 - They want the exact number of jobs that will go to locals, and the contractors must change the plans for new roads away from the sensitive nature areas.
 - Decreasing in the number of protesters.
 - Complete stopping of all development projects.

Question Three:

Printed media and digital media are two distinguished forms of media that have significantly impacted how people consume information and spread news between them. Write an essay saying which one of them you prefer by focusing on its pros and cons.

Answers الإجابات

1. B	2. D	3. B	4. C	5. B	6. D	7. C
8. A	9. D	10. B	11. C	12. A	13. D	14. D
15. B	16. C	17. B	18. B	19. A	20. A	21. C
22. C	23. D	24. D	25. B	26. A	27. C	28. C
29. B	30. A	31. D	32. A	33. C	34. B	35. D
36. B	37. C	38. A	39. D	40. C	41. D	42. B
43. A	44. D	45. A	46. A	47. C	48. C	49. B
50. D	51. B	52. A	53. C	54. A	55. B	